North College Park Citizens Association c/o College Park Youth & Family Services 4912 Nantucket Rd. College Park, MD 20740 June 13, 2014

Moreshwar Kulkarni, Project Manager State Highway Administration Mailstop C-102 707 North Calvert Street Baltimore MD 21202

RE: Greenbelt Metro Interchange Project - PG3335172

Dear Mr. Kulkarni:

The North College Park Citizens Association (NCPCA) would like to be included as a stakeholder for the design / engineering of the Greenbelt Metro Interchange project. North College Park includes approximately 3,000 residents who live within ½ mile of the Greenbelt Metro Station. Development at Greenbelt Metro and the new interchange may cause significant impacts to as many as 1,000 homes in North College Park.

While the Metro station is located within the boundaries of the City of Greenbelt, it is our community that lives closest to the proposed development, and who will bear the brunt of any negative impacts. For that reason, we request that NCPCA be included in all design planning that may involve traffic, noise, light, visual, and other impacts that have the potential to affect our community.

We are opposed to the M-NCPPC requested change in design of the access ramps which would bring the beltway ramps closer to residents of North College Park. At this time, would you please provide confirmation that SHA is pursuing its approved alternative with an eastern alignment that would prevent the thousands of daily vehicle trips this project will generate from passing directly by our residential community?

We appreciate your consideration during this process and look forward to working with SHA during the design / engineering of the Greenbelt Metro Interchange.

Should you have any questions or comments please contact me at 240-965-0214 or by email at cnagel 70@yahoo.com

Sincerely,

Christine Nagle ()
President, NCPCA

Cc: 21st Delegation

Mary Lehman, Prince George's County Council, District 1 Fazlul Kabir, College Park City Council, District 1 Patrick Wojahn, College Park City Council, District 1 Joe Nagro, City Manager, College Park Concerned Citizens for Restoration of Indian Creek